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Commissioners,
My partner and I migrated to Australia 4 years ago as skilled migrants. We are currently permanent residents and are in a position to apply for citizenship. The skills we posses are in demand in both our home country and other countries similar to Australia in terms of language, lifestyle and opportunities. Australia is thus in competition with other countries for our skills. 

Should we choose to embrace Australia or look to a jurisdiction which is more favorable to our situation as an established gay couple? At the moment it is very difficult determine which benefits and rights apply to us as a couple and which apply to us as individuals. To broadly define our rights as similar to those enjoyed by equivalent heterosexual couples is an admirable aim. However , it is becoming increasingly difficult to separate the issue of “marriage” from the issue of more general rights as other jurisdictions now offer broadly similar rights to equivalent heterosexual couples through a marriage like contract. It is therefore now necessary to “marry” in other jurisdictions in order to obtain such rights. 

To define our rights in Australia outside the norm of a state sanctioned relationship similar in nature to marriage would forever leave supposed rights prey to the populist instincts of politicians and their electoral agendas. One can hope that the outcome of this commission will lead to greater equality but I would personally question the permanence of ad-hoc legislative changes. The overturning of ACT civil union legislation by the votes of Family First does not bode well.
Ultimately we as a couple have to decide if Australia wants us merely for our skills. 
Sincerely,

Richard Holder
